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Gripen E/F Test Aircraft Debutes in 
Switzerland    

 
Defence and security company Saab’s Gripen E/F Test Aircraft 
has now been introduced to the Swiss people. It took place 
yesterday during the Swiss Air Force spectacular annual flight 
demonstration at the Axalp-Ebenfluh shooting range.  

 
Saab took the aircraft to Switzerland on invitation of Armasuisse, which is 
responsible for the acquisition process of a new fighter to replace the Swiss Air 
Force´s fleet of F-5 Tiger. The Swiss Government officially declared their type 
selection of Gripen as the replacement in November of last year. 
 
Every year, the flight demonstration at the Axalp event attracts thousands of 
spectators that hike up the mountain for hours to reach the shooting range, which is 
situated at more than 2 000 meters above sea level. This year was no exception, it 
is estimated that approximately 7 000 people witnessed the event.  
 
The Gripen E/F Test Aircraft was flown by a Swiss pilot in the front seat and with a 
Saab test pilot in the back seat. 
 

 - We have been flying with two Swiss pilots during a week for the Axalp 
event and the aircraft has performed excellently. We are now looking 
forward to continue the test flight programme in cooperation with 
Armasussie and the Swiss Air Force, says Richard Ljungberg, Chief Test 
Pilot at Saab. 

 
The flights at Axalp was a good opportunity to show Gripen in Switzerland, both to 
the public and politicians. 
 

 - This week we gave the Swiss people, including media and key 
stakeholders from the Security Commission (SiK), the opportunity to see, 
touch, and feel the aircraft. It was truly a magnificent week and we proved 
that the Gripen, is as we all know, outstanding, says Richard Smith, 
Campaign Leader Gripen Switzerland. 

 
Gripen E/F, the next generation Gripen, is an advanced and modern fighter aircraft 
system that meets the demands of tomorrow’s air defence from countries around 



 

             
 

              
 

 

 
 
 

NEWS FROM SAAB 
SAAB 

the world. Saab keeps building on experiences from previous versions of Gripen 
which have a proven track record with five air forces. The next generation Gripen 
will have a dramatically enhanced performance. The Gripen E aircraft delivered to 
Switzerland will be a state-of-the-art fighter aircraft system with advanced 
capabilities. The new software and hardware (e.g. the new AESA radar) of the next 
generation Gripen E have been tested and demonstrated in the Gripen E/F test 
aircraft. 
 
For further information, please contact: 
Saab Press Centre,  
+46 734 180 018 
presscentre@saabgroup.com 

www.saabgroup.com    
www.saabgroup.com/Twitter   
www.saabgroup.com/YouTube   

Saab serves the global market with world-leading products, services and solutions 
ranging from military defence to civil security. Saab has operations and employees 
on all continents and constantly develops, adopts and improves new technology to 
meet customers’ changing needs. 


